
 

National Garden Scheme  

On Sunday 25th June, two gardens in 

Dyffryn (CF5 6SU) will be open to the 

public; Hen Felin and Swallow Barns 

will be open as part of the National 

Garden Scheme. The gardens will be 

open between 11am -5pm,. Admission 

will be £5 per person. Tea, coffee and 

cake will be available. 

 

 

 

Summer Time  

            Welcome to the 3rd edition    

of the community Newsletter.  Our aim 

for the newsletter is to bring together 

the four villages and to let everyone 

know what is going on in our local 

community. If you would like to add 

anything to our Autumn newsletter, 

please speak to one of your village 

council representatives who will gladly 

pass the information on.  

 

Website  

Just a reminder about our Llancarfan 

Community Council website. Here you 

will find lots of useful information 

including minutes of recent Council 

meetings. http://www.llancarfan-

cc.org.uk/ 

 

 

 

Riverbank Restoration 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The Village Show  
Preparations are well underway for the annual Llancarfan Village show. This will be the 13th Village show and will 

take place on Saturday the 5th August. All residents will have received information via their post box. Please 

come and support this fabulous event! 

 

Our Mission Statement 

The Llancarfan Community Council is the grass roots of local democracy and seeks to represent the wishes of the 

local community in an open, transparent, and accessible manner. The Council works with and liaises with other 

agencies and community groups for the benefit of all, seeking to meet local needs and enhance the community whilst 

preserving the identity and environment of the area. 

Yr LCC yw gwreiddiau democratiaeth leol ac mae'n ceisio cynrychioli dymuniadau'r gymuned leol mewn modd 

agored, tryloyw a hygyrch. Mae'r cyngor yn gweithio gydag asiantaethau eraill a grwpiau cymunedol gan geisio 

diwallu anghenion lleol a gwella'r gymuned tra'n cadw hunaniaeth ac amgylchedd yr ardal er lles pawb yn yr 

gymuned. 

 

Recently, a lot of work has 

gone into the organisation of 

the restoration of the 

Llancarfan riverbank wall. 

After a few complications 

work was finally completed in 

March. This will keep the 

riverbank safe and sturdy for 

many years to come.  

 Llancarfan Society Events  

On the 10th of June there will be a wine tasting 

evening in Llancarfan village hall. Tickets will be 

£25 per person including food.  

 

 

Join in the fun in a Boules tournament at the 

ground in Llancarfan on the 15th July. Wine will be 

included!!  

 

 

 

http://www.llancarfan-cc.org.uk/
http://www.llancarfan-cc.org.uk/


Tennis Club Updates 

The Llancarfan tennis 

court is due to be 

professionally cleaned 

soon.  

Following this there 

will be a season launch 

party. Date to be 

confirmed. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from St Cadoc’s 

Church 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured is the Lord Lieutenant of 

South Glamorgan, Morfudd Meredith 

with Father Michael John (left) and 

The Reverend Canon Stewart Lisk, 

Honorary Chaplain to HM Lieutenancy.  

St Cadoc’s Church, Llancarfan was 

chosen for the Lieutenancy's annual 

service of thanksgiving in April. 

 

Llancarfan and Penmark Cricket 

Club Summer  Fixtures:  

Thursday 18th May 6pm  

Peterston Super Ely @ Llantwit Major 

Sunday 28th May 2pm 

Clytha Arms @ Llanarth 

Thursday 8th June 6pm 

Peterston Super Ely @ Llantwit Major 

Thursday 15th June 6pm 

Colwinston @ Llantwit Major  

Wednesday 21st June 6pm 

Barry West End @ Barry Island  

Wednesday 28th June 6pm 

F Troop @ Bridgend  

Wednesday 26th July  

Barry West End @ Barry Island 

Wednesday 2nd August 6pm 

F Troop @ Bridgend 

Sunday 27th August 2pm  

Barry West End @ Cowbridge  

Sunday 3rd September  

Clytha Arms @ Cowbridge  

 

Ash trees  

Please can you check 

any Ash Trees for 

any signs of disease. 

If you are unsure, 

please use the guide 

on the Llancarfan 

Village website. 

This newsletter has been 

distributed via Village 

WhatsApp & Facebook, 

however if you would like an 

email or hard copy please email; 

jane.john123@icloud.com 

On behalf of everyone on the 

Llancarfan Community Council, 

we wish you a safe and happy 

Summer! 

 

 

 

Weekly Church Services:  

Llancarfan: St Cadocs churchServices every Sunday 11am 

Llantrithyd: St Illtyd’s church Services every Sunday 9.30am 

All welcome. Any Enquiries contact Fr Michael John  

llancarfanvicar@gmail.com 

After many years Sue Taylor has stepped down as Church Coordinator. Everyone 

is hugely grateful to Sue for her hard work and dedication to the role. Thank you 

Sue! Gordon Kemp is to become the new Church Coordinator for St Cadoc’s and 

can be contacted be email: kemp66@btinternet.com or telephone: 07974 405463. 

 

Church Unlocked Festival  

St. Illtyd’s in Llantrithyd is taking part in The Church Unlocked Festival which runs  

From the 3rd-12th of June. During this time the Church will be open and welcoming 

visitors.   

Sunday 4th June 2pm -3:30pm  

St. Illytds will be hosting a classical Guitar Concert  

All welcome & entry is free. There will be tea, coffee and cake for sale.  

Formed in 1999 the Swansea Classical guitar circle is a small group of classical guitar enthusiasts. They play a wide 

variety of music from different eras from Baroque to the Beatles. 

Sunday 11th June 2:30pm  

TALK BY PROFESSOR MADELEINE GREY ‘ Family tragedies at Llantrithyd Place; the memorials to children of the 

Mansel and Aubrey families in Llantrithyd Church’   

Join us for an insight into the history of Llantithyd place by local historian Maddy Grey. Followed by refreshments.  

mailto:jane.john123@icloud.com
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